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Independent Auditor’s Report 

To the Board of Directors 
of the Santa Clara Valley Water District 
San Jose, California  

We have audited, in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of 
America, the basic financial statements of the Santa Clara Valley Water District (the District) as of 
and for the year ended June 30, 2023, and have issued our report thereon dated December 20, 2023. 

In connection with our audit, nothing came to our attention that caused us to believe that the District 
failed to comply with the terms, covenants, provisions or conditions as described in the Flood Control 
System Master Resolution 94-60 dated June 23, 1994, the Trust Agreements dated 
November 1, 2012 and March 1, 2017, and the Installment Purchase Agreement dated June 15, 
1994, which are summarized in Appendix B of the Certificates of Participation 2012 Series A official 
statement dated November 13, 2012 and Appendix B of the Certificates of Participation 2017 Series 
A official statement dated February 14, 2017, insofar as they relate to accounting matters. However, 
our audit was not directed primarily toward obtaining knowledge of such noncompliance. Accordingly, 
had we performed additional procedures, other matters might have come to our attention regarding 
the District’s noncompliance with the terms, covenants, provisions or conditions of the Flood Control 
System Master Resolution, the Trust Agreements and the Installment Purchase Agreement as 
referenced above, insofar as they relate to accounting matters. 

This report is intended solely for the information and use of the Board of Directors of the Santa Clara 
Valley Water District, the Board of Directors of the District Public Facilities Financing Corporation, 
and District management and is not intended to be and should not be used by anyone other than 
these specified parties. 

Glendale, California 
December 20, 2023 
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Vasquez & Company LLP has over 50 years of experience in performing audit, accounting & consulting services for all types of 
nonprofit organizations, for-profit companies, governmental entities and publicly traded companies.  Vasquez is a member of the RSM 
US Alliance. RSM US Alliance provides its members with access to resources of RSM US LLP. RSM US Alliance member firms are 
separate and independent businesses and legal entities that are responsible for their own acts and omissions, and each are separate 
and independent from RSM US LLP. RSM US LLP is the U.S. member firm of RSM International, a global network of independent 
audit, tax, and consulting firms. Members of RSM US Alliance have access to RSM International resources through RSM US LLP but 
are not member firms of RSM International. Visit rsmus.com/about us for more information regarding RSM US LLP and RSM 
International. The RSM™ logo is used under license by RSM US LLP. RSM US Alliance products and services are proprietary to RSM 
US LLP.        
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